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16/11/2017  14:44:092017/5591/P APP Margaret Crowe We would appreciate it if you could consider our views before any application is approved. 

As we have a lot of school children here at Odhams Walk, we feel an appropriate time to 

finish events is 7pm so they are not disturbed.  Noise does carry in Covent Garden, 

especially when it is at the top of the building. As a gesture our goodwill if the hours were up 

to 9pm and no later, then we would be agreeable.  

Whilst music is a vital part of any event, we must insist that it is kept to a certain level as the 

noise pollution in this area is very high and bass sounds do carry through the air. We do 

have a lot of air traffic in Covent Garden when there is a special event on, helicopters etc 

and we would object strongly if any music was turned up loud to counteract the air traffic 

noise.  If it is expected that there will be substantive use, I would expect that the owner 

notifies us as one would do if a residential neighbour was hosting a party and of course 

there must be limits on the days used.  We hope to live in harmony with our neighbours, 

whether it is commercial landlords or residents and hope that they are agreeable to what we 

suggest.  We would also be delighted if the planning could include provisions for our 

community whereby we could access this area (for any of our own charitable events.  I 

understand that many years ago this type of concessions were given but commercial 

landlords have since withdrawn this.
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